
Jefferson Band Booster Club Monthly Meeting 
June 12, 2018 

Jefferson High School Band Room 
 
Members Present: ​​Alicia Ringer, Lisa Gauper, MaryBeth Einess, Dana Rechtzigel, Kris 
Pierskalla, Kristi Johnson, Mary Papke, Jeri Wheeler, Mary Jo Elliott, Shimin Young, 
Sonia George, Kristy Lundgren  
 
I. Meeting Call to Order:​ Called to order at 7:19 pm. by Co-Presidents Amy 
Christiansen and Mary Beth Einess 
 
II. Review of Minutes:​ May minutes approved. Minutes are on the web site, you can 
always go to the JBBC website and view the agenda and minutes from the previous 
meetings. 
 
III. Reports of Committees:  
A. Band Council Representative  

● No report 
 
B. Director Report- Dan Fretland 

● No report 
 
C. Flag Advisor Report - Amanda Matson (reported by Kris Pierskalla) 

● The flags have camp this week with the showcase at 1:00 this Friday, June 15 in 
the Westwood Gym. 

● Their car wash is Saturday from 10:00-2:00, in addition to having another car 
wash in August as well. 

 
D. Band Secretary Report - Lisa Gauper 

● The email list for next year is built.  
● We have 125 solid for the trip including chaperones. 
● Tickets are booked on Sun Country.  We have enough to add a third bus now. 
● The trip is from Wednesday, November 21-Monday, November 26. 
● The current cost is still holding at $1800/student.  

 
E. Co-Presidents- Amy Christiansen and Mary Beth Einess  

● No report 
 
F. Past President- Dana Rechtzigel  



● Indoor marching band signs - Amy and Dana will work on this moving forward. 
● Bandcake - Jan has reached out to Chris Cakes.  Once they get back to us, we 

should be set for the third Saturday in January.  
 
G. Vice President- Kris Pierskalla 

● Kris met with Dan and Jeff to look ahead for next year. Dan’s biggest thing he 
needs help with is the recruiting piece.  Technology is proving to be a challenge 
with more students being off campus.  The parents seem to be our biggest 
buy-in.  

● Dan is thinking some kind of social/dinner at school with the alumni for the 50th 
that’s coming up in a few years.  Maybe there would be an opportunity for the 
alumni to play (by choice) at the 50th.  He would like for us to think of ways we 
can involve the alumni in the 50th.  We can also be thinking of whether or not 
there is something special we can do with fundraising for that year. 

 
H. Secretary - Alicia Ringer  

● No report  
 
I. Treasurer - Karen Easter/Jeri Wheeler 

● Question - There is a negative $1508 in Scrips - this comes from the shipping 
and the timing of the deposits/purchases made.  This should be remedied once 
the account is reconciled. 

● Mary Papke will be the treasurer next year.  
● Any current invoices need to be taken care of before June 30, since that’s the 

end of our current fiscal year. 
● Shimin is going to double-check with Edible Arrangments to make sure the check 

from Valentine’s Day has cleared. 
 
J. Membership - Valerie Mortinson 

● No report 
 
K. Friends of the Band (FoB) - Mary Jo Elliott  

● Nothing for this year - now she’ll start to focus on next year.  Lisa will email her a 
list of graduating seniors. 

 
L. Communications - Kristi Johnson 

● Kristi will work on creating an alumni list using a google form.  
● Kristi is also working on how to figure out the calendar.  



● If there is ever a problem with the jbbc.com domain, Karen Alonzi is the person to 
contact.  

 
M. Volunteer Coordinator - Mary Papke 

● No report 
 
N. Escrow Fundraising - Shimin Young/Sonia George  

● Gerten’s will want the fundraising dates in July for next May (date requested will 
be May 4). 

● When we send in our order for the spring flowers, we need to get the retail order 
delivered first followed by the student fundraiser. 

● We will keep the same fundraisers next year.  The fall fundraisers will come one 
week earlier due to the trip, while the flowers/greens will be requested for the 
week after the students return from the trip. 

● It would be helpful for the fundraising leads to have a checklist with consistency 
for collecting/reporting. 

 
O. General Fundraising - Heidi Niziolek 

● No report 
 
P. Spirit Wear - Amy Pederson  

● No report 
 
IV. Old Business 

A. Approve 2018-2019 Budget 
a. Do we have an estimate for the Dinkles store? 

i. One line item will be added to the budget. 
 
V. New Business 

A. We are in need of the following positions for next year: 
a. Volunteer Coordinator 
b. Communications Shadow 
c. Membership Shadow 

B. Meeting Dates for next year will be shared soon 
C. New General Fundraiser Opportunity - What’s Your Word?  

a. You can buy the machine to make hand-stamped jewelry (necklaces, 
charm bracelets, etc.) 

b. It seems like it’d be a best fit for an individual or small group who would 
want to take it and sell at our events (6-10s, indoor, etc). 



 
VI. Meeting Adjourned​ at 8:39 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Alicia Ringer 


